Roger K. Viola 3445 SW Alameda Dr. Topeka, Kansas 66614 (785) 272-0417

September 3, 2004

Dear Sir or Madam:

It is my privilege to write this letter of recommendation on behalf of Mr. Marc Lee, President of Affinity Resources. I have known Marc for approximately ten years and have worked closely with him on a number of different projects, primarily when I was the Senior Warden at Grace Cathedral in Topeka, Kansas.

As the Senior Warden, I worked with Marc in 1997 and 1998 on a successful campaign to make Grace Episcopal Cathedral more accessible to the handicapped. The project included the addition of an elevator and a sound system and the enclosure of part of the building to convert it into an art gallery. Marc helped us in many ways including the definition of the campaign, the creation of a strategy, the recruitment of volunteers, and personal fundraising in which he solicited gifts on the Cathedral's behalf. Marc's success on our behalf came at a time when the Cathedral family was conflicted -- not the best time to raise funds -- and Marc worked hard to see the campaign through despite the conflict.

Marc is a knowledgeable and experienced consultant. It is a pleasure to recommend Marc and the fundraising consulting services of Affinity Resources. If you so desire, I would be happy to speak with you further about his work.

Very truly yours,

ROGER K. VIOLA

More Killiota